
Changes to the reimbursement of the AStA semester ticket 

from the summer semester 2024 

 

The semester ticket will be valid throughout Germany in future. The Goethe Card will no 
longer be valid as a ticket. A digital mobile phone ticket can be generated instead. 

 

New procedure and changes to the reasons for reimbursement 

 

 Das Landesticket Hessen kann ab dem SoSe 2024 nur dann erstattet werden, 
wenn das Semesterticket für das maßgebliche Semester nicht abgerufen wurde, 
unabhängig davon, wann Sie das Landesticket Hessen erhalten. 
 

 From the summer semester 2024 the Landesticket Hessen can only be refunded 
if the semester ticket for the relevant semester has not been generated regardless 
when you receive the Landesticket Hessen.  
 

 From winter semester 24/25, the application deadline will also change (Landesticket 
Hessen only). 
 

 The reason for reimbursement "Semester abroad" will become "Study-related stay 
abroad" and will also include study-related internships, doctorates or exam 
preparation abroad. 
 

 Double enrolment will be eligible for reimbursement in future. If you are enrolled at 
two universities nationwide with one compulsory semester ticket, you can apply for 
a refund. Students have the choice of where to apply for a refund.   
 
 

 In the event of a refund, the digital semester ticket (QR code) becomes invalid with 
immediate effect, even if the ticket is/was not deleted from your smartphone. 
 

 

 

  

 

 

 


